JLMC Minutes 09/29/2010
Approved as Written
The JLMC met in regular session on September 29, 2010.  The meeting was called to order at 12:15 PM.

Members present were: Steven Hankard, Police Chief; Bob Veloski, Town Administrator; Robb Jutton, Assessing Assistant; John Thayer, DPW Director; Cab Vinton, Librarian; June Plummer, Transfer Station; Steven Ober, Selectman
I. Review of minutes
A. Minutes for the 06/30/2010 JLMC meeting were reviewed and approved as written. Motion by Veloski, second by Plummer, all in favor.
II. Old Business

A. First Aid Log:  The Town should be keeping a First Aid Log for all reports of injury.  The reports are kept with the Finance Officer.  Jutton will coordinate to update the log monthly with the Finance office.  No new injuries to report.
B. First Aid Kits: Veloski will check with Primex to ascertain whether or not a potential $750 aid package can be used to acquire first aid kits for the various office locations.  Department heads will review their facilities and report their needs for first aid back to the chair.  The JLMC will attempt to procure first aid kits if the budget allows.
C. DeSilva will look into possible grants for AED (Automated External Defibrillator) and report back his findings at next meeting.  The Town has acquired an AED from the State with a grant.  This AED is located at the Town Office.  The JLMC will attempt to procure a case for the Town Office lobby and some resuscitation equipment if the budget allows.
III. New Business

A. Discussion by Steve Ober to add a safety message to the end of each meeting to be published with the minutes.  Accepted by the group as a good idea without a formal vote.

IV. Safety Message:  Please remember to change the batteries in your smoke detectors when you set you clocks back in October!

V. Next Meeting

A. The next meeting of the JLMC was scheduled for Tuesday December 7, 2010 at 12:00 pm at the Town Office.
VI. Adjournment

A. Motion to adjourn by Veloski second by Plummer, meeting adjourned at 12:36 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Robb Jutton

JLMC Chair

